
Roy Den Hollander 
545 E 14 '~  Street 
New York, New York 

April 25, 2012 

Dear Sir; 

Included is the information that I was able to find concerning the structure fire on 
the Beaverkill Campsite Road in the summer of 1957. The only newspaper in our 
collection that carried any mention of this event was the Livingston Manor 
Times. The article appeared in this weekly newspaper on the edition dated August 
2grh, 1957. Apparently, it was not considered front page material, the only 
mention of the event being made by a section columnist. I followed this paper for 
the next couple of editions and found no other information concerning the fire. 

The newspaper was published on Thursdays, so according to the article, the fire 
was probably on Wednesday, August 28rh. Weekly columns for these local 
newspapers sometimes were submitted, or published a week late, but 1 believe that 
is not the case here. The death of Orrin Sprague, which also appears in the 
column, occurred on the 22nd of August. This would not have been in the column 
if it was a week late. 

I looked into other local newspapers, including the Liberty Register, Republican 
Watchman, Sullivan County Democrat and the Delaware Valley Evening News 
with no results. 

The location of the fire was behind the residence of Mrs. Ethel Osborn. The 
current address of this property would be 80 Campsite Road. I've included the tax 
map for that section [map 71 in the Town of Rockland, Sullivan County which 
shows the old Osbom property, which is lot number 33. Lot number 32 shows the 
property with the address of 74 Campsite Road, the address that you made 
reference to. Included are the property ownership records showing the more recent 
land-owners for both properties. Also included is an image taken from the County 
real property website of the area. I've taken the liberty to highlight the Osbom 
property. 



There was no information found concerning the origins of the fire. I spoke with 
one of the firemen who had participated in fighting the fire and was told the 
following story; 

The fire was first called into the Beaverkill Valley Fire Company, located at Lew 
Beach. The initial response was by one pumper truck driven by Cecil Stewart, the 
first and only fireman to arrive on the scene. After laying out the fire hose, he 
discovered the truck to be nearly empty of water. He had to leave the scene to go 
down to the river to fill the truck. By the time he returned, the Beaverkill fire- 
chief had arrived but by then the building was fully engaged. The fire-chief then 
put out a call for assistance for the fire company from Livingston Manor. By the 
time that the Manor firemen arrived, the building was pretty much destroyed and 
efforts were made to make sure that the area surrounding the cabin did not catch 
on fire. 
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